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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

One tries to work the ministry of reconciliation found in 2 Cor. 5:18-20 in the flesh, you will quit 
at some time, get discourage or find yourself living carnal. Edification, encouragement and hope 
comes from knowing the spiritual blessings we find in Christ.  Know, reckon and yield to the seven 
spiritual blessings in Eph. 1:4-7, 9, 11, 13. Chosen, predestinated, accepted, redemption, His will, 
inheritance and sealed. Study it and believe it. 

Thank you all for reading our news prayer letter and thank you for your prayers and your financial 
support!!! Thank you for partnering with us in the Lord’s ministry. 

JANUARY:  As you all know by now, we have left Texas to serve in Florida.  We hooked up 
at AGM campground in Seffner, FL to get ready for our first fair in Florida.  Then off to Bradenton, 
FL to hook up at Bible Baptist Church. Twenty minutes from the Manatee County Fair in 
Palmetto, FL 1/12 -1/21.  This was a 10-day fair with 13 team members working 82 hrs. of 
booth time.  Thank you Pastor Troy and Bible Baptist, for allowing us to hook up for the duration 
of the fair. We appreciate this opportunity.  Thank you. We helped AGM managers Mr. David and 
Mrs. Patty Pyle with this fair who we appreciate very much. The weather was cool and wet which 
kept the crowd down. The Lord added to the body of Christ for His glory and honor seeing 60 lost 
souls making professions of faith and seeing 23 making reassurances of faith in Christ. We 
all as a team handed out 2800 pieces of gospel literature also by the grace of God, all was done 
for His Glory!  

JANUARY/FEBRUARY:  We then traveled down to Port Charlotte for the Port 
Charlotte Fair 1/26-2/4.  We were able to hook up in Engelwood, FL at Calvary Baptist Church. 
Thank you, Pastor Boutchia and Calvary Baptist church family, for allowing us to stay for the 
duration of the fair.  There were 11 team members that worked several hours at this booth for 10 
days.  Again, the amazing work of the Holy Spirit worked in the hearts with 48 making 
professions of faith and just over 3,000 pieces of gospel literature handed out. Praise the Lord 



for His amazing love, grace and mercy for the gospel of grace in this dispensation of grace adding 
to the body of Christ.  

FEBRUARY:   After the Port Charlotte Fair, we headed back to Seffner, FL. for the AGM 
Conference.  We stayed at Harmony Baptist Church for the duration of the Conference and the 
Florida State Fair. Thank you, Pastor Lee, for allowing us to hook up on your country grounds. 
Much appreciated! The conference was celebrating its 40th anniversary of Amazing Grace 
Mission. 2/5-7.  We had wonderful fellowship with other AGM missionaries and it was a great 
blessing to be with them all and hearing their testimonies. The Florida State Fair 2/8 – 2/19 had 
3 booths with 2 outside and 1 inside the Expo Center.  We only had two days of rain.  It was a 12-
day fair with a total of 70 workers for all three booths and a total of 1,000 plus hours working 
in the booths. There was 416 professions of faith and many reassurances and a total 25,000 
pieces of gospel literature handed out with MUCH PRAYER. This was all done BY THE GRACE 
AND POWER OF THE LORD JESUS CHRIST!!! Absolutely nothing of ourselves!!  He is our 
sufficiency and we TRIUMPH IN CHRIST!! Ephesians 3:20. We also want to thank Pastor 
George and the believers at Grace Believers Bible Church for presenting the ministry and the love 
that was shown towards us.  

              

             It is hard to read these testimonies: “I accepted the gospel and Jesus Christ.” The bottom 
one says “I come to you as a guilty sinner to come to you as now a believer in Jesus Christ and 
fully accept you as my own personnel Savior. Amen”  Next one says “I accept Christ shed blood 
dying on the cross for my sins so that I may have everlasting life through him as my lord and 
savior Amen.” 

                                              

May the Lord richly bless you, till we meet again. We still need help with the cost of the booth at 
the Daytona Beach Flea Market. If the Lord leads you to help send to the address below. 
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